
Southern Nevada Officials Association 

Board of Control Meeting 

PT’s Pub 

7/8/13 

Attendance: Vince Kristosik, Susan Young, Jim Cavin, Bobby McRoy, Tony 

Thomas,  Ryan McKnight 

The meeting was called to order at 6:08pm. 

The BoC met with Jenn Leach to discuss her future as an assignor/schedule 

administrator with Basketball.  The demands of the job and Jenn’s ability to meet 

those demands were discussed at length. 

After meeting with Jenn it was decided to not change the way the Basketball 

schedule is being managed. Larry McKay will continue as the Schedule 

administrator with Jenn as the backup and Jenn will handle Henderson Youth 

League schedule and the Red Rock Athletic conference schedule.  She will pass 

the schedules onto the crew chiefs. 

It was discussed how to handle non-profit organizations seeking support from 

SNOA and its members.  It was decided that they could purchase ad space on our 

website along with any other business. 

SNOA Secretary will begin to work with Webmaster to develop an ad page on the 

website. 

An update was given by Susan Young regarding a meeting between the Volleyball 

Board and the Volleyball assignor.  Susan reported that the meeting was an overall 

success. 

It was discussed whether or not individual sports board members should have 

access to schedules.  No decision was made at this time. 

It was discussed the upcoming potential proposals to the SNOA constitution.  It 

was decided to invite the Constitution Committee to the next BoC meeting to 

discuss the matter further. 



The June Minutes were reviewed and approved. 

It was decided that all vendors will be invited to come to Durango on the same 

date.  This date will be August 11
th
. 

It was discussed that both the basketball and football camps were a success.  A 

motion was made to send all of the camp instructors gift cards as a show of 

appreciation.  The motion was seconded and passed. 

It was discussed that official’s travel fees have increased. 

It was discussed that the NIAA has increased the per sport dues. 

It was discussed the feasibility of converting to bi-weekly paychecks.  A motion 

was made to convert to bi-weekly paychecks.  The motion was seconded and 

passed. 

It was discussed that SNOA would assign gamed for the upcoming Halloween 

Basketball tournament hosted by Coronado High School. 

An update was given for the American Legion related bad debts. 

A motion was made that all upcoming tournaments must be discussed and 

approved by the BoC prior to entering into a contract.  The motion was seconded 

and approved. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

 


